
Local Government Impact

LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 79TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

May 18, 2005

TO: Honorable Robert Duncan, Chair, Senate Committee on State Affairs 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Deputy Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB1428 by Isett (Relating to injury leave and related benefits for certain state peace officers 
injured in the course of performance of duty.), As Engrossed

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Government Code to entitle certain commissioned peace officers injured in 
the course of performance of duty to injury leave, without a deduction in salary, compensatory time, or 
any other type of leave. 

Commissioned peace officers would be required to submit evidence of medical examination and 
recommendations for a specific period of leave from a licensed physician to the person's employer. 
The maximum amount of time allowed would be one year. The bill would allow a person to 
simultaneously be on injury leave and receive workers compensation medical benefits, but the person 
would not be eligible for disability retirement benefits during the period of leave. The bill would 
entitle a person to workers’ compensation indemnity benefits after the discontinuation or exhaustion of 
injury leave.

The bill would take effect immediately if it receives a vote of two-thirds of all the members elected to 
each house.  If the bill does not receive the vote necessary for immediate effect, the bill would take 
effect September 1, 2005.

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 405 Department of Public Safety, 458 Alcoholic Beverage Commission, 479 State 
Office of Risk Management, 802 Parks and Wildlife Department
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